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22nd June 2023 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
We will be holding our Sports Days this year during the week beginning 10th July and we are very 
pleased to say that parents/carers are welcome to attend during the afternoon session. The aim 
of the day is for the children to join in, participate and have fun. Each year group will have their 
Sports Day on a different day as follows: 
 
Year 3 – Wednesday 12th July 
Year 4 – Thursday 13th July 
Year 5 – Friday 14th July 
Year 6 – Monday 17th July 
 
The children will need to be in their normal PE kit (white t-shirt and shorts) all day and will need 
to have a named water bottle. If it is a warm day, children may also need a hat and sun cream 
because they will be outside for the whole day. As part of the day, your child will also be given an 
ice pop. Please find the list of ingredients below and give permission for them to receive an ice 
pop via School Gateway by 3rd July. If your child has any allergies to any of the below 
ingredients, please enter the details in the comments box during the check out process. 
 
Ingredients: water, sugar, fruit juice: orange 18% - strawberry 12% - black cherry 12% - 
lemon 6%, glucose-fructose syrup, acidifying: citric acid, flavourings, binders: guar gum - locust 
bean gum - xanthan gum, colourings: carmine, carotenes. 
 
Parents/carers are invited to attend during the afternoon only to watch their child take part. 
We aim to start this session at 13:30 so please arrive no earlier than 13:15. Please arrive via the 
main school carpark and through the gate that leads you to the field. For safety reasons, you will 
not be able to sit with your child but will be able to watch and cheer them on from an area at the 
top of the field. We politely request that where possible parents/carers only take photos/video of 
their own children and where they contain other children, that these are not posted on social 
media. Thank you in advance for your cooperation with this.  
 
At the end of the school day, class teachers will release the children as per their normal routine. 
You will not be able to collect them directly from the field. 
 
Please be advised there will be no access to the school building during the afternoon; however, 
there will be access to toilets near the entrance to the field. 
 
We are looking forward to seeing you at this school event. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Jodie Rogers 
PE Leader  
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